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Agenda - Minutes 
School Site Council Meeting 

 ​ December 10, 2018 Time: 3:30 p.m. Location: Parent Center 
I.  Call to Order:​ ​School Site Council Meeting is called to order at 3:34 p.m.  by Alicia Apodaca, Title I 
Resource Teacher.  
II.  ​The Pledge of Allegiance 
III.  ​Welcome/Roll Call:​ ​Sign-in Sheet will be used as evidence for attendance. 
IV.  ​Approval of Agenda: ​Mrs. Hernandez moved to approve agenda. Second by  Mrs. Plancarte and 
Mrs. Henderson. All Approved.  
V.  ​Approval of Minutes from 11/05/18​: ​Mrs. Avelar moved to approve minutes and second by Mrs. 
Hernandez. All approved.  
VI. CUHS Data Analysis - Mrs. Apodaca: ​Shared data on Star reading test: These tests have been                
implemented to measure students’ reading growth throughout the year. In the 9th grade, according to scores,                
the majority of students either need intervention or urgent intervention; the same is for 10th and 11th grade.  
Historical book circulation semester 1: The number of books checked out this year is only about a 400 books                   
difference compared to the all time highest number of books checked out. There has been a massive increase                  
in the number of books checked out from 2014-2018. ​(SPSA GOAL 1.1 e. Update fiction and non-fiction titles)  
Shared English Language Learner data: The goal for this program is to get students to reclassify to English                  
proficiency. After-school tutoring is offered with Mrs. Vega as part of SPSA Goal 1.3 to help support students                  
advance in the ELPAC. 
Shared CAASPP Scores data: For English, most students either exceeded or met the standards yet there was                 
a slight decrease from last year. A lot of new support and strategies have been implemented such as “RACE”                   
and “3.8 paragraph.” For math, most students scored either standard nearly met, or not met with another slight                  
decrease from last year's score.  
Many college-tutors and peer-tutors are scheduled throughout the week to support our geometry and Algebra I                
teachers and students. On average there are about 35-40 students on a daily basis attending and studying in                  
the library (Spartan Study Spot), as well as about 20 to 25 students in the the “Retake, Reteach, Replace”                   
program in math classrooms after-school.(SPSA Goal 2.1 e.)  

VII. SPSA Expenditure Report - Mrs. Apodaca ​The following expenditures were referenced           
along with the data analysis as evidence that the expenditures are data driven and a need to support                  
all stakeholders: ​SPSA Goal 1.1e. Update fiction and non-fiction titles; ​SPSA Goal 1.3 Provide Support for                
English Language Learners; ​SPSA Goal 1.2 Provide support for students struggling in all subjects; ​SPSA Goal                
2.1​ Provide Intervention and support for at-risk students in all subjects.  
VIII. Principal’s Report- Mr. Lyon: ​The STEM building is under way. Minor issue with boiler tank               
left under a building that will be removed. Rain slowed down construction, but it is still moving along.                  
We are working on a new math policy, so that students are expected to enrolled and pass three years                   
of math. We are working to implement a few math electives that will be A-G. This will assist in                   



helping students meet their A-G math requirement, and we will have juniors in math classes, so they                 
may have the exposure to Algebra 2 and be better prepared when taking CAASPP.  
Q: “How are we handling the students coming from middle school that are unprepared for algebra?”  
A: We are switching students around and placing them according to math focus and needs.               
Investigating options on lower level math, like pre-algebra, it isn’t a guarantee or a certain thing.                
Special programs has been the focus during summer school. Majority of students in math need               
remediation. We are working on funding for students that are not part of special programs. We are                 
looking at providing the opportunity for acceleration during summer school.  
IX. Next Meeting January 22, 2019 at 3:30 p.m.  
X. Adjournment: ​Motion to adjourn meeting by Mr. Urquidez, second by Mrs. Plancarte. All in 
favor. Meeting adjourned at 4:16 p.m. 
 
Thank you for your commitment to CUHS School Site Council! 

 
  
 


